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INFORMATION BULLETIN

The following topics have been identified as being of interest to the Committee.  Councillors may wish to obtain further information by ringing the person indicated against each item.  The Bulletin will be taken in conjunction with the Cabinet Forward Plan and the Committee’s own forward work programme.

Update on Joint Area Review and Enhanced Youth Service Inspection

We have now received from Ofsted the inspection team’s draft report on Suffolk’s Joint Area Review of services for children and young people.  The report has been moderated by Ofsted to make sure judgements are in line with the published grade criteria, and are based on evidence of performance data and information collected through the analysis and fieldwork weeks.  A meeting with the Lead Inspector, Pauline Allison, to discuss the outcomes of the review takes place at the end of August.

The draft report is confidential until published by Ofsted on 16 October.  When the final report is released, we will make sure it is shared widely as soon as possible (including to all members of this Committee), so we can start work on an action plan we are required to submit by January 2008.  However, we are allowed to say that the draft JAR report mirrors the very positive feedback we received from the Lead Inspector at the end of the fieldwork:

a) There are no significant weaknesses in our services;

b) The way the partnership works together to improve outcomes for the most vulnerable groups of children and young people has been praised;

c) Outcomes in the two additional investigation areas (Key Stage 2 attainment and Child and Adolescent Mental Health Services) are reported together with identification of major strengths and important weaknesses;

d) Importantly, the review team analysis matches our own analysis of our work and progress, in itself a major strength of the partnership.

An enhanced youth service inspection took place at the same time as the JAR.  A draft report has been received from Ofsted, but as with the JAR report, remains confidential until 16 October. The report acknowledges the considerable improvements in the service over the last year, and indicates some very good practice.  However, the report is critical of the historic under-funding of the service, and questions the sustainability of the improvements without significant investment.  

Cabinet will receive a report on the outcomes of the inspections in November.

For further information, please contact: Lyn Baran, Head of Information & Performance, 01473 264547, lyn.baran@educ.suffolkcc.gov.uk
Scrutiny of School Organisation Review 

On 28 June 2007 the Children, Schools and Young People’s Scrutiny Committee agreed to establish a Scrutiny Working Party with the following terms of reference:

a) Scrutinise the options development process (including the informal local discussions and consultation arrangements).

b) Scrutinise the options outcomes to assess whether or not:

I. they have taken reasonable account of preferences expressed during the informal discussions and consultation process; and

II. the options chosen for formal public consultation and communication and those not chosen are justified.

c) Scrutinise the process for formal public consultation on the options.

d) Scrutinise the measures taken to address the four key areas of development as part of the review i.e. Human Resources, Workforce Development and Planning, Transitional Support for Vulnerable Children and School Improvement.

e) Make recommendations on the development of the process.

The Scrutiny Working Party will include 5 Councillors 

Councillor Jane Hore

Councillor Tim Marks 

Councillor Charles Michell

Councillor Julia Truelove 

Councillor Anne Whybrow 
Paul McIntee Co-opted member is also on the Scrutiny Working Party
The initial meeting of the Scrutiny Working Party is to be held on Monday 24 September 2007.
For further information, please contact: Sue Morgan, Scrutiny Team Manager 01473 264512
Review of School Funding

The main source of funding for schools is the Dedicated Schools Grant and it is distributed to individual schools in accordance with the Local Management of Schools (LMS) Formula. 

Although Suffolk’s LMS formula has served its schools well over the last 17 years and has been regularly adjusted and updated, it has not had a fundamental review since its creation in 1990. The Schools Forum is responsible for the distribution formula and it decided that the major changes that have taken place call for a full review. This is so that the formula can reflect the changed context for schools both nationally and locally, a renewed focus on pupil achievement, new expectations on schools flowing from Every Child Matters, and the need to consolidate and rationalise the incremental changes that have been made over the last 17 years.

A detailed consultation paper was released by the Schools Forum in June for discussion at consultation meetings around the county for headteachers and governors during June and July. The key proposals cover the following areas: 

Deprivation – This is probably the most important element of the consultation. The data on pupil achievement highlights how poorly pupils from deprived areas perform and this chimes with the national view that deprivation should be properly recognised by local authorities. Suffolk is committed to allocating a significant element of the schools budget via a deprivation factor. 

Basic Funding – The document offers a new approach to how schools are informed of their basic funding entitlement, to make it clearer what the differences between schools are. It also offers a basis for building up the funding model for school staffing, and explains why there are differences between the Key Stages – something that has been of concern to schools for some time. The proposals would result overall in a modest increase in basic funding for the primary phase compared to the secondary phase. 

Other Pupil Differences – In addition to deprivation, the report identifies other pupil groups that give rise to additional costs if their needs are to be properly supported. In the case of special educational needs, a range of options are offered for improving further the operation of the Audit formula arrangements, in response to schools’ comments. Pupils with English as an additional language, certain ethnic groups, and Looked After Children are also picked out and proposals for supporting them put forward. 

School Differences – A new approach to funding the smallest primary schools is proposed which reduces the guaranteed subsidy for the very smallest and instead replaces it with a mechanism for supporting Federations. There is also the option offered of a rural school costs allowance, and a revision to the way primary school catering is funded. 

The Schools Forum will receive a report on the outcomes of the consultation in October.  Once a final set of outcomes is agreed, it is intended that the new formula arrangements will apply from April 2008, but transitional arrangements could mean that the impact of any changes only begin to take effect from that date.

Details of the consultation and a copy of the full report are available at http://schoolsportal.suffolkcc.gov.uk/LMSFormulaReview.htm
For further information, please contact: Bob Smith, Senior Project Accountant, 01473 264556, bob.smith@csduk.com 

Tackling School Exclusions – Update

Reducing the historically high levels of permanent exclusions in Suffolk has been a high priority for the County Council.  We know from local and national evidence that permanent exclusion has a very damaging effect upon children and young people’s life chance.  We are there fore pleased to see a clear downward trend in the level of permanent exclusions in Suffolk as Table 1 below illustrates.

Permanent Exclusions September 2000 to June 2007

	Academic Year


	No. of Permanent Exclusions
	Annual Change%

	2000/01


	136
	

	2001/02


	161
	Up by16%

	2002/03


	161
	0%

	2003/04


	195
	Up by 21%

	2004/05


	148
	Down by 24%

	2005/06


	88
	Down by 41%

	2006/07

@30/6/07


	56
	TBC


We have achieved this reduction in the level of permanent exclusions through the hard work of staff in schools and the targeted work by teams within Children & Young People’s Services (CYP) in supporting schools to improve their ability and capacity to meet the needs of challenging children and young people.  In addition, an increase in the number of Pupil Referral Units and the development and roll out of the Suffolk Behaviour Support Service has all contributed to the positive reduction.  Our task in the coming academic year will be to maintain this lower level of exclusions and ensure that permanent exclusions do not reach the levels they were 3 years ago.

The level of fixed term exclusions is higher than we would like to see.  However, unlike our historic level of permanent exclusions, our fixed term exclusions are similar to those of our neighbours.  Some head teachers are using fixed term exclusions as an alternative to permanent exclusion.  Although this is preferable to a permanent exclusion, we are encouraging schools to consider alternatives to fixed term exclusions.  Some schools have already developed effective ‘in house’ alternatives to fixed term exclusions.  The work of these schools has been shared with a wider audience through our well established Behaviour and Attendance Networks. 

Early analysis of the level of fixed term exclusions during 2006-07 suggests that, although the level of fixed term exclusions has increased when compared to the previous year, the actual number of days lost to school has slightly reduced.  This in turn suggests that the periods given for fixed term exclusion have been reduced. 

From September 2007, changes in the law that are part of Education and Inspections Act 2006 will mean that when a pupil is fixed term excluded, their school will have to put in place full-time off-site provision from and including the 6th day of a fixed term exclusion.  Nationally it is expected that this will reduce the numbers of days lost as a result of fixed term exclusion.

Reducing the number of children and young people deemed to be vulnerable to underachievement who are excluded from school remains a priority Target groups are children and young people:

e) with Special Educational Needs

f) from Black and Minority Ethnic groups

g) who are Looked After.

The CYP Attendance and Exclusions Task Group oversee activities to reduce exclusions for this group of young people.

A full and detailed analysis of the 2006-07 exclusions will be undertaken during the autumn term of the coming academic year. This will be published at the end of the term, and a summary of the end of year position will be circulated to members of the Scrutiny Committee.

For further information, please contact: Adrian Orr, Senior Education Officer (Social Inclusion), 01473 264709, adrian.orr@educ.suffolkcc.gov.uk
Forthcoming reports to Cabinet

6 November 2007.  Outcomes from the Joint Area Review and Enhanced Youth Service Inspection

4 December 2007.  Pupil attainment outcomes 2006-07

Note: At present, the Scrutiny Committee’s forward work programme includes a report on pupil attainment scheduled for April 2008.  However, in the light of the timing of the Cabinet report on this issue, the Committee may wish to bring forward the item to its February 2008 meeting.

4 December 2007. Development of Provision for Special Educational Needs in Suffolk: 2016:  Options for Change

15 January 2008. Policy to provide first class care and opportunities for children and young people looked after by the County Council to attain and achieve to the best of their abilities

5 February 2008. Transforming Learning with Communities (Building Schools for the Future)

4 March 2008. School Organisation Review – Proposals for Lowestoft and Haverhill

For further information, please contact: Peter Knight, Head of Policy & Planning, 01473 264554, peter.knight@educ.suffolkcc.gov.uk 
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